Several recent studies indicate that what was once a clear ‘digital divide’ is now becoming murky. According to researchers at the University of California at Los Angeles, the gap between those with Internet access and those without is closing when measured by the degree of education computer users have attained. A government report showed the gap between urban and rural users disappearing. A third report from the Pew Research Center indicated that the gap between whites and African Americans is narrowing.  Based on analysis like this, the Bush administration has proposed elimination of two key programs from the fiscal year 2003 budget. However, groups trying to save the government programs argue that the digital divide is not disappearing, it is changing. Norris Dickard, a senior associate at the Benton Foundation, points out one new divide that emerging between those with high-speed Internet access and those with slower dial-up access.  Jeffrey Cole, head of the UCLA study, believes that access issues may be getting better, but that there is significant divide in how people use the Internet and what their Internet skills are.
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